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COVID-19 UPDATES FOR TERM 4 
 
Updated Term 4 Guidelines for Schools are being implemented. 
 
Students who are unwell should not attend school. If students become unwell at school they will be sent to 
sick bay and parents will be notified to collect them. 
 
Non-essential adults are still not permitted on school grounds or at school events.  Our current drop-off and 
pick up procedures will remain the same as in Term 3, with physically distanced K-2 pick-up from 2:45 each 
afternoon. Social distancing is still required. 
 
All adults that enter school grounds have to complete a COVID form and are only permitted to go to the 
front office. 
 
If you need to pick up your child early you need to go to the front gate and ring the school. Students and 
their bags will be collected from class and escorted to the front gate for pick up. Unfortunately, this cannot 
happen between 2:45-3 due to K-2 student being collected.  
 
Bubblers are still closed. Students need to bring a water bottle from home. These can be refilled in the 
classrooms when required. Each classroom has 2 black crates for drink bottles to be stored in and accessed 
when students are in the playground or at sport.  
  

THANKYOU 
 
Thank you to the school community for their understanding and patience when collecting students in a safe 
manner yesterday. Woongarrah Public School has a very supportive community. 
 

NATIONAL MATHS COMPETITION WINNERS 
 
Congratulations to Mrs Stanford, Mrs Preece and our Year 5 students who entered and won not only the 
State Maths Competition but they have also won the National Maths Competition for their design and 
costing of our new Library.  

  
KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION 

Plans are underway to commence our Kindergarten Orientation program with some Covid-safe 
adjustments. 
 
Two sessions are planned for Wednesday 4 and Wednesday 11 November, with the following 
arrangements to minimise non-essential adults in school. We are also offering an optional session for 
students on Wednesday 18 November. 
 
School Planning: 
 
1. A link to a short movie, “the day in the life of a Kindergarten student” was emailed this week. This will 

give yourself and your kindergarten child a snapshot view of the fun and exciting things that we offer at 
Woongarrah P.S.  

 
2. Students who have siblings already enrolled at Woongarrah may arrive at school from 8:45-9am on 

Wednesday 4, 11 and 18 November. We ask that parents drop off at the front or side gate and that our 
existing students take their brother or sister into school and directly to the Kindy classrooms. We’ll 



have staff available to help. A brother or sister can stay and play until the bell goes at 9am. Please 
don’t send students to school if they are unwell. 

 
3. New families – Parent / carer are requested to line up at the front gate on the yellow crosses to ensure 

social distancing with their child from 9:10 - 9:30am on Wednesday 4, 11 and 18 November. We’ll 
have staff available to walk your child to class. Unfortunately, parent/carers are unable to walk with 
their child to the classrooms. Please don’t send students to school if they are unwell. 

 
4. All parent / carer information sessions will be conducted virtually eg Zoom meeting date TBA and 

information will also be provided in the Kindy Orientation pack in a school Library bag. Students will 
receive their Library bag on Wednesday 4 November.  

 
5. Students need to wear sun safety clothes eg short sleeved tops and a hat and bring a water bottle, 

fruit break and Recess.  
 
6. Students will compete activities in the classrooms from the time they arrive until 12:15 when they will 

be accompanied to the front gate for collection. 
 
7. From 12:15, all parents / carers are asked to wait outside the front gate using the socially distanced 

markings on Mataram Road. As you approach the front of the line, we will call your child and bring 
them to you for collection.  

 
If you have any questions about Kindergarten Orientation, please contact the school. 
 
Samantha Guest 
Kindergarten Coordinator  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to the following students who have 
celebrated their special day over the past three weeks.  

Jermaine,   Phoenix,   Katarni,   Jazlyn,   Archer,   Beau,   Georgia,    
Audrey,    Grace,   James,   Hayley,  Sienna,   Abigail,   Harrison,   
Ashley,   Laylah,   Sienna,   Miles,   Oliver,   Scott,   Aurey,   Taj    

Bella,   Logan,   Lam,   Josh,   Noah,   Ty-Asher,   Ella-May,   
Jayden,   Isabella,   Rhyden,    Chloe,   Anna,   Troy,  Mia,   Callum,   
Paige, Skylar,   Ari,   Kaiden,   Isabella,   Liam,   Jaxon,    Brayden. 

  
 
 



SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL APPLICATION 2022 

 



BOOK PARADE 
 
To celebrate CBCA Book Week next week, we will be holding our Book Parade after lunch on Friday 23 
October. The theme for Book Week is ‘Curious Creatures Wild Minds’ so it would be wonderful to see 
everyone dressed in something related to this. If this theme doesn’t suit or is too difficult any book 
character related costume would be suitable. Unfortunately, due to COVID guidelines parents will be 
unable to attend the parade but I have asked Classroom Teachers to take some pictures and post them in 
their Google Classrooms for parents to view. Please ensure all students are wearing clothing appropriate 
to the weather conditions and that they also have covered shoes. We look forward to seeing everyone 
dressed in their favourite costume. Students can wear their costume all day or get changed at lunchtime. 
Sharon Gilbert  
Teacher/Librarian  
  

K -2 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 

The K-2 Athletics carnival will be held on Thursday 5 November from 9:00 – 10:30am at Woongarrah 
Public School, weather permitting. Students will participate in running, novelty and athletics activities in 
their year groups. We aim to promote participation and engagement whilst participating in fun and safe 
activities. 
Students are encouraged to wear a t-shirt in their house group on the day. Kindergarten and new students 
will find out their houses next week. 
Due to COVID guidelines, parents are unfortunately unable to attend. 

               
Miss Patterson and Ms Ella 
Carnival Organisers 

INVESTIGATING WITH MATHS COMPETITION - NATIONAL CHAMPIONS!!! 

Last term our team of Year 5 students found out that they had won the NSW Investigating with 
Mathematics competition in their category. It was very exciting and their project was sent to be judged 
against the other states in the national competition in Perth. Over the holidays, we received word that they 
won the National competition! A huge congratulations to Ella V, Isabella V, Jermaine A, Leroy D, Lewis 
C, Lucy B and Rhys N. In a world where COVID-19 doesn't exist, they would have been invited to attend 
the awards ceremony in Perth, but instead we will celebrate here at school. The ground swell from 
entering and winning this competition has meant that we have won so much more than a competition. Mrs 
Clarkson has approved a library redesign, on its way in 2021. Students are excited and 
inspired to participate in the competition next year. Teachers are ready to support students and are 
motivated to integrate authentic mathematics problems in their classrooms. We are definitely winners all 
round.   

Mrs Preece & Mrs Stanford 

Team  
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